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Dear Class 3 Parents, 





                 Friday 10th May 2019
Welcome back to the summer term. I hope you had a lovely Easter break and enjoyed the much needed sunshine!
This term’s learning in Class 3 will be focused around their new topic ‘A moment in time.’ In Class 3 we will be heading back in time, to explore the sophisticated and intelligent non-European civilization- the Mayas, exploring how they lived and comparing their civilization to our own British History.  
Below is a curriculum outline to explain in more detail what we will be learning about. 

	English:

During the summer term 1, the class will be reading the dilemma story ‘The Great Kapok Tree.’ They will be using this story as a stimulus for writing their own dilemma stories and persuasive letters. 

As part of the Maya topic, the class will also be reading about different Maya myths and legends, in particular the story of the Hero Twins. The story will also be used as inspiration for their newspaper articles. 

	Maths:

This terms focuses in Maths will be: 

· Number- fractions and decimals
· Time
· Geometry – shape, position and direction 
· Measurement – mass and capacity
· Statistics 
We encourage the children to keep practicing their times tables in school and at home. 

Year 3’s times table focus this term is the 6 times tables. 
Year 4’s times table focus this term is the 9 times tables. 
(Some children may have different individual times tables to practise. All children are made aware of the times tables they need to practise at the start of the term).
	Science:

This term’s Science will be focused around working scientifically and understanding how to plan, record and evaluate a range of scientific investigations. 
The Science investigations will have cross-curricular links to the Maya topic and will cover a range of scientific areas including exploring friction, magnets, living things and reversible and irreversible changes. 

	Topic:
For the first part of this summer term, Class 3 will be exploring and trying to answer a range of questions they had about the Maya civilization, including when and where did the civilization start? What were their beliefs? How did they live? 
For the second part of the summer term, the class will be participating in a chocolate project and exploring the Maya’s discovery of the cocoa bean and the importance of it to their culture. 
	PE:

This terms outdoor PE lessons will be focused around cricket and rounders. 
After the half term, Class 3 will also be having a health activator deliver some fun lessons focused around mental health and self-esteem. The lessons will also have cross curricular links to our PSHCE lessons in school. 

P.E. lessons will normally take place on Thursday afternoon, however please can we ensure that PE kits are in for the whole week in case of any changes that may occur.  
	RE/Worship:

This term the children will be exploring the question:
During the week beginning 3rd June the whole school will participate in a world religious week. This year’s focus will be the religion of Islam.  Over the course of the week, the children will have an opportunity to learn more about the religion through a variety of fun activities.  

	Art/D.T: 

This term, Art and D.T. lesson will be taught alongside the topic. 
To help the children explore the Maya’s in a variety of ways, the class will be enjoying a wow day on Monday 29th April. During the wow day they will be creating their own Maya mask, which played a central role in the Maya culture.  
	Other curriculum areas: 

This term the children will be continuing to learn simple phrases in French with Mrs Delrosa. 
Class 3’s will also be visiting the school library. The children will have the opportunity to pick their own book which they would like to borrow to read at home and during independent reading time in class. 



Exciting events happening this term
To introduce the new topic, Class 3 enjoyed a WOW afternoon inspired by The Maya topic. During the afternoon the children designed and made their own Maya masks, including choosing what occasion they would wear their colourful Maya mask for. Pictures of the children’s Maya masks will be uploaded to the class page on the school website. 
An important factor in the Maya’s civilizations was their relationship with the cocoa bean. As part of our topic, KS2 will be going on a school visit to Cadbury’s world on Monday 10th June. Alongside linking in with topic, the trip will be an opportunity for the children to gather ideas and inspirations to support their chocolate themed project which will start after the May half term. More information in regards to the trip will be sent out closer to the time. 
Multiplication tests:  This term, Year 4 will also be participating in a Multiplication test the week beginning 10th June. This is a new test introduced by the government, in which children in Year 4 will sit and answer 25 multiplication questions (up to the 12 times tables) on the school computer/ipad. The main aim of the tests is to increase children’s confidence with learning their times table in preparation for their time in Year 5 and 6. As the multiplication tests are being piloted by schools this year, results from the tests will not be published.  

Currently in school we have been practicing our times tables within our Maths lesson and as part of the times table competition in class. However there is no pressure for the children to revise in preparation for the test. If you would like to support your child at home, I would recommend chanting different times tables, playing times table games such as ‘Hit the button’ or using free online Maths games like ‘Maths frame’ to help your child practise their times tables in fun and engaging ways. 
[image: image2.jpg]CofE
Primary School

Uley CE (VC) Primary School
Woodstock Terrace, Uley
Gloucestershire GL11 5SW

T: 01453 860350
E: admin@uley.gloucs.sch.uk
www.uleyprimary.co.uk





Finally, in July KS2 will be once again participating in a KS2 summer performance, this time called the ‘Pirates of Curry Bean.’ The popular and humorous play is set around the storyline of two young twins who set off on an adventure to save their mother from the evil Redbeard and his pungent Pirates whilst trying to reclaim the stolen map and find the treasure. The KS2 afternoon and evening performances will be on Wednesday 10th July. More information about the performances including audition dates and costumes will be sent out closer to the time. 
Homework 

Last term, it was great to see an excellent response to the ‘Potion, Explosion and Dreams’ homework activities. The children loved watching each other’s scientific experiments and sharing their different topical homework, including some suspicious and unusual smelling homemade potions. This term the children have again, discussed and chosen some different homework activities linked to a variety of subject areas. We do ask for children to try and complete a range of homework pieces (including at least one 10 point task) across a range of subject areas. The deadline for all homework pieces to be brought in this term will be on Tuesday 18th June, ready to share during the celebration evening on Thursday 20th June 5.30-7pm.  However if any homework is finished prior to the share day, they are welcome to bring it into school earlier.  
Alongside the topic homework maps, we ask children to continue to read at home regularly, practise their spellings, use Mathletics to encourage Maths practice and to keep practicing their times tables. If you require any more Rainbow Maths sheets to keep practicing at home, they are now available on the school website or please feel free to pop in and ask for some. 
I am sure we will have a busy and exciting summer term back at school!  

Kind regards


Miss Walker 








